
 

 

C u m b e r l a n d  

W o o d t u r n e r s  
www.cumberlandwoodturners.com 

CLUB INFORMATION 
 President:Tom Neckvatal 
 Vice President:Larry Lewis 
 Secretary: Rod Smith 
 Treasurer: Garron Riechers 
 Program Director: Larry Lewis 
 Librarian: Gail Hagenbach 
 Video/Technical: Jon Reiver 
 Web Master: Rod Smith 
Christmas party: 
Gun & Knife:  
Ornament Coordinator: Dan Sauer 
Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis 
Safety: Larry Lewis 
Beads of Courage: Les Bllack 

 For Club Info or directions visit 
the website: Or call Rod Smith 
 931-267-3859 or Les Black: 931-
788-3975 
 Mentors: 
 (Mentors are available to help  
anyone, any skill level, just call). 
John Lucas:  931-858-2846 
Jon Reiver:   931-267-2575 
Rod Smith: 931-267-3859 
Les Black: 931-267-5184 

Club Meetings: Last Thursday 
of each month  No Meeting in 
December) 
at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 5 PM)  
Location: 1432 War Eagle Dr, 
Crossville, TN Includes a 
demonstration. 
Hands on Training: Les Black’s Shop 
1432 War Eagle DR, Tansi TN).  2nd 
Saturday each month 9 AM to 11 AM 
CT  (Training for all skill levels) 

Next workshop April 9, 2022 
 

  April 2022 Schedule: 
   Demonstration:Dan Sauer 
 
  .Refreshments: Jon Reiver 
   
  

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER MARCH 2022 

Monthly Demonstration: Tom Neckvatal: Creative Thinking 

 

Mystery Box Winner was,  Tom McCoy 

Winning a beautiful bowl made by John Lucas 

 

The Challenge of the Month was turn a 

Lantern Ornament. There were many 

beautiful entries. The winner was John 

Lucas. Well done! 

The challenge for April is to make a 

something creative using different pieces, 

 

We had 2 guests and 25 members present. 

 We have two new members, Phil 

Crescitelli and John Hise. Welcome! 

A Chapter of AAW since 1997 

 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners.com/


 

 

 

Meeting Minutes: 

Treasurers report: Our balance is: $3877.33 

   Reminder that every Tuesday at 8:00 AM, we will meet at Grinders Coffee Shop on Main Street. Rod 

Smith will send out an E-Mail each week as a reminder. 

Reminder that Housekeeping at Les’s shop is important. It is nice to have such a facility. If everyone 

would pitch in after the Demo and put chairs away, sweep up the chips, and help put back tables. 

     Tom Neckvatal has wood for the members. If you would like some, contact Tom 

Also, there is a large Hickory tree available. See Angela and bring your chain saw. 

 Dan Sauer is the Christmas Ornament Co-Ordinator this year. Bring in ornaments any time. Dan wants 

to tag and price them as we go, rather than wait until the end of the year and price and tag hundreds. 

  Tom talked about the hands on workshop at Arrowmont in April8-10,2022. There are a couple of 

openings. Cost is $100.00 for non members of the Smoky Mountain Woodturners. Contact Jake Niedling 

for info.  

 Makers Space at Rhone State Community College is in need of volunteers to teach newcomers or 

novices at the college. If you ate interested, See Tom Neckvatal. 

 Theere will be an article in the AAW Journal, June issue, about Cumberland Woodturners. 

     No old business was discussed. 

     Under New Business,  

A set of woodturning tools has been purchased for club member use. Some of the new members can use 

these tools to get the feel of each kind of tool. They will be available at the workshop each month. 

    Annual dues are accepted for next year, 2022. Dues are still $30 for individual and $45 for a family 

membership. The roster will be updated this April.  

    In the club cabinet, the club has supplies for sale. Items such as CA glue, Epoxy, Debonder, 

Acelerator, and sandpaper. 

     Beads O Courage Boxes and Wig Stands are back in need. Bring them to the workshop or to the next 

meeting. All are appreciated. 

Les Black has some of the Logo beads for BOC available. 

     We still have several openings for refreshments for the coming months. See Larry Lewis or Rod 

Smith if you would be willing to bring in some refreshments. Thanks to all who have volunteered. 

 

 

 

Safety Note 

Larry Lewis is still missing but John Lucas and Tim Audette filled in. John talked about being 

careful with gouges. They are very sharp and can cut without notice. He has 7 stitches in his arm, 

so be careful. 

 

The AAW Safety Booklet is posted on our website, along with other safety tips. 

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NOTES 



 

 

 

     

Demo On Making Something From Something Else by Tom Neckvatal 

Tom gave an interesting talk about using left-over pieces, scrap wood, and misc items. By putting different pieces 

together, you can come up with an entirely new piece. One example was to make two shallow bowls and glue them 

together creating something entirely new. You are only limited by your imagination. 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

2022  Demonstrations  Refreshments  

January Steve Sullentrup  Les Black 

February Dennis Johnson 

Turning a Lantern 

 Garron Reichers 

March  Tom Neckvatal Bruce Manning 

April Dan Sauer Jon Reiver 

May John Lucas  Tim Audette 

June  Jake Niedling Gail Hagenbach 

July Jon Reiver OPEN 

August  Garron Reichers OPEN 

September  Les Black OPEN 

October Open OPEN 

November Ken Warrick OPEN 

January  2023 Steve Sullentrup Les Black 

 



 

 

                 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

                 

SHOW AND TELL 
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